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MINUTES OF THE SENATE FEDERAL AND STATE AFFAIRS.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Senator Lana Oleen at 10:45a.m. on April 26, 2000 in
Room 245-N of the Capitol.

All members were present except: Senator Ben Vidricksen, excused

Commuttee staff present: Theresa Kiernan, Revisor of Statutes
Russell Mills, Legislative Research Department
Judy Glasgow, Committee Secretary

Chairman Oleen ask members of the committee to review several bills that had been passed out of Federal
and State Affairs and the full Senate but would not receive consideration on the House floor. SB 652—new
born protection act has had hearing in the House Federal and State Affairs, but will not be brought up on
the House floor. Senator Oleen stated that HB 2838-disposition of earnings of child actors had passed the
house 122 to 0 and had had hearings in this committee. She recommended that SB 652 be amended into HB
2838 and be allowed to go to conference committee. Senator Gooch moved to amend SB 652 into HB 2838.
Senator Harrington seconded the motion. The motion carried. Senator Becker moved to report HB 2838

favorably to the full Senate as amended. Senator Vratil seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Chairman Oleen noted that there were other bills which had had hearings in the committee and passed the
Senate, but would not be afforded consideration on the House Floor. These were the bills introduced by the
Joint Committee of State Tribal Relations, SB 543—powers to Native American Indian law enforcement
officers and SB 607—interlocal agreements with Native American Tribes. It was also noted that SB
492-Racing and Gaming Commission as passed by the Senate should be included.

Senator Oleen stated that HB 2540 is in the Federal and State Affairs Committee and would be ameanable
to these bills. After discussion by the committee Senator Gooch moved to delete all provisions in HB 2540

and place SB 543, SB 607 and SB 492 into it. Senator Biggs seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Senator Becker moved to report HB 2540 favorably to the full Senate. Senator Harrington seconded the
motion. The motion passed.

Chairman Oleen noted that she had five pages in attendance today; Judy Lim, Stacy Wulfkuhle, Amanda
Steffens and Heather Martin from Junction City Middle School; and Andee Lee from the Susan B. Anthony
Middle School.

The meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m. The next meeting will be on call of the Chairman.
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